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ugh'sN~ws 
earned helplessness
 

by HU2h Turley 

he front-page article in the 
Washington Post featured 
photographs of happy dogs. 

Over a year after being rescued from 
Michael Vick's dog fighting opera
tion most of the pit bulls had been 
rehabilitated and many adopted. My 
godson informed me one of the 
dogs in the photographs was not a 

. pit bull but appeared to be a grey

hound. The article made no men
tion of any greyhounds. 

It is interesting that a greyhound 
should appear in the photo because 
greyhounds suffer a similar fate. Dog 
fighting and dog racing both involve 
prize money and gambling. 

Vick's pit bulls were bred to fight 
and those that lost or would not 
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fIght were destroyed. Dogs were 
beaten, shot, hanged, drowned· and 
electrocuted. The dogs were fight
ing for their lives. 

Greyhounds are bred to run for 
their lives. When an injury or age 
slows their speed a dogs days are 
numbered. The economics of dog 
fighting and dog racing are very 
similar. Both are based upon prob
ability. The more an owner breeds, 
the greater the chances that one will 
be a champion.·The others are ex
pendable, and, indeed, most are dis

pensed with mercilessly. 
According to the Humane Society 

of the United States, in 2003 alone, 
an estimated 7,500 to 20,000 grey
hounds were euthanized because 
they could not run fast enough. 

Dog racing is legal in almost ev
ery part of the nation. The Humane 
Society reports there are greyhound 
tracks in 15 states with 16 tracks op
erating in Florida. 

Dog racing is not our worst na
tional disgrace. Prominent psychol
ogist, Martin Seligman, is renowned 
for his theory of "Learned Help
lessness." As an experiment Selig
man randomly administered severe 
electric shocks to caged dogs. The 

torture was inescapable. He discov
ered the random mistreatment of 
the dogs destroyed them emotion
ally to the point where they did not 
even try to escape when given the 
opportunity. 

Some might argue that such ex
periments are necessary to ben
efit man. How? According to Jane 
Mayer in her recent book Dark Side, 
Seligman became associated with 
the CIA after 911. Seligman claims 
a talk he gave in 2002 at a naval fa
cility in San Diego was to help U.S. 
servicemen resist torture. However, 
James Mitchell, a CIA contractor, 
cited "the use of Learned Helpless
ness in handling detainees." 

Mayer tells what happened when 
Mitchell arrived at a black site to 
question terror suspect Abu Zubayda: 

"Mitchell announced that the 
suspect had to be 'treated like a dog 
in a cage,' informed sources said. He 
said it was like an experiment \vhen 
you apply electric shocks to a caged 
dog, and after a while he is so de
moralized he can't resist." 

The Soviet KGB was able to get 
innocent people to confess to crimes 
they did not commit. As Martin Se
ligman surely knows, human minds, 
like dogs' minds, can be diabolically 
and systematically destroyed. 

Jose Padilla, a u.s. citizen and 
former hotel busboy, was accused of 

being "the dirty bomber" and im
prisoned for 3 Y, years as an "enemy 
combatant." During that time he 
was reduced to a compliant nod
ding vegetable. Padilla is now serv
ing time at the Supermax prison in 
Florence, Co. 

Michael Vick is serving time at 
the Federal Penitentiary at Leaven
worth, Kan" the greyhound racing 
industry continues to prosper with 
its dark side out of the public spot
light, and Martin Seligman is a re
spected member of society and past 
president of the American Psycho
logical Association. 




